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Assistant Headteacher Update 

In Year 6 we have had a fantastic couple of weeks. On Monday, we all attended Hampton College for a football and 
netball sports tournament. Despite the chilly weather, we had an amazing time! One of our football teams got to the 
semi-final but unfortunately didn't win the match. The netball groups did very well and we were very proud of them. 

In writing, we finished our setting description off last week. The teachers have been very impressed with our use of 
metaphors and personification. Now we have begun to focus on explanation texts.

In other exciting news, in science we have been learning about the kingdoms of life which has led us to try to grow our 
own fungi in class on pieces of bread. We are definitely beginning to see some (gross) results!

In maths we have been focusing on the four operations, specifically addition and subtraction and applying this knowledge 
by finding the inverse of calculations.

 Natural disasters have been the focus of our humanities lessons, with focus on how they affect Japan. Some things you 
could ask us about are the following: tectonic plates, types of plate boundaries and the pros/cons of living near 
volcanoes.

Coming up in Year 6 we are doing multiplication, classifying living things and finishing our text "Running Wild' by Michael 
Morpurgo. 

Key Dates 

Census day/Special Lunch - 6th Oct

Individual/Sibling Photographs - 20th October 

2022

Half Term - 24th - 28th October 2022

Parents Evening - 7th & 10th November

Please make sure you send your children to 
school with a healthy lunch and snacks.
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For the month of October we will proudly be celebrating Black History Month 2022. This year's theme is 'Actions 
Not Words' and as a school we will be learning about black culture, history, prejudices that black people have faced 
in order to fight for equality, as well as learn about black people's contribution to British society. We also excitingly 
have a dance group coming into school to work with all year groups on 19th October. If you would like to find out 
any further information please speak to Mrs Matingwa or Miss Onyett. We look forward to updating you further 
about our learning throughout the month!
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PE Update

In P.E this term, Reception to year 2 have been doing Multi skills and playing Tag games. Children in years 3-6 are 
training for the london Mini Marathon and also playing tag rugby.

In Tag rugby the children have learned how to tag, pass and score trys. 

Children in reception have had a great start to the year. They've been playing simple tag games and working on 
different balances too. 

Children will be Running a mini marathon of 2.6 miles in October in their P.E lessons. This equates to 8 laps of the 
school field. They have been training in lessons and learning about how to build stamina and running at different 
speeds. Also they have learned about what effects exercise has on the body. (See next slide.)

We also Have a new P.E teacher to work with the children called Mr Collins also. He has worked in schools before 
and has a background in football. Children have made him feel welcome.

We are soon going to be offering table tennis, year 1 and 2 multi skills, netball, dodgeball, extra football for years 
5/6 clubs. Please keep an eye out on the MCAS app.





First Session  08:30-15:00  Tuesday, 18 October 2022
Second Session  08:30-15:00  Thursday, 8 December 2022
An E-Consent link will be sent out next week.


















